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CHILD TEAM  
STAFFING DATES 
December  16th  

January  13th  
February  24th  

March 10th   
April  21st  

If you are interested in 

scheduling a staffing please 

contact Brittany Brown or your 

child’s teacher. 

 

BALLOTS COMING HOME SOON! 

It is a time to elect new parents and community members on to our Policy Council 

board. Policy Council elections will begin in December! Policy Council is an 

excellent way to be involved in your child’s care through Head Start. Ballots will be 

coming home with your child – please vote for your next Policy Council 

representative and turn in to your child’s teacher, to the front office, or to your 

child’s home visitor as soon as you can. We would love to have you join us in 

making our program one of the best!!  

 

 

Another GREAT RETURN on Back Pack Reading 

Logs…and don’t forget to log your At Home Activities!!!!! 

Keep up the good work!!! 

 
 
 

  A quick look at what’s 
happening in December….. 
14th  
Policy Council Meeting 3:00 
16th  
Child Team Staffings 
22nd 
Dickinson Center and Home 
Base Holiday Break Begins  
23rd 
Hettinger County Holiday Break 
Begins 
 
 
 
 



Cold Weather Safety 
Children are more vulnerable than adults to the effects of cold weather  

Sleeping Safely in Any Season 
● Keep babies’ cribs free of stuffed animals and extra blankets. A firm mattress covered with a tight-fitting crib sheet I s all that 

an infant needs to sleep safely. 

● If you are worried about keeping babies warm, dress them in a wearable blanket, also known as a sleep sack. 

Bundle Up! 
● Children are at greater risk for frostbite than adults. The best way to prevent frostbite is to make sure 

children dress warmly and don’t spend too much time outside in extreme weather. 

● Dress children in layers of warm clothing. If the top layer gets wet, they will still have a dry layer 

underneath. 

● Tuck scarves inside coats and jackets to prevent them from becoming strangulation hazards. 

● Car seats and winter coats don’t mix. Bulky coats can compress in a crash and create a loose car seat harness. Instead, lay the 

jacket or a blanket over children once you’ve safely strapped them into their car seat. 

Keeping Healthy Outdoors 
● There’s no set amount of time for children to play outside safely when the weather is cold. Use your best judgment. When the 

cold becomes unpleasant, it’s time to go inside. 

• Have children come indoors periodically to prevent hypothermia or frostbite. A temperature of zero  degrees Fahrenheit and a 

wind speed of 15 mph creates a wind chill temperature of -19 degrees Fahrenheit. Under these conditions, frostbite can occur in 

just 30 minutes. 

• Frost nip is an early warning sign of frostbite. The skin becomes red and may feel numb or tingly. 

• To prevent frostbite, check that mittens are dry and warm and noses aren’t too red. Frostbite occurs 

mostly on fingers, toes, ears, noses, and cheeks. The area becomes very cold and turns white or 

yellowish gray. 

• Even though it’s cold outside, it’s important to use sunscreen and stay hydrated. Children are more 

likely than adults to become dehydrated. 

Staying Safe Indoors and in Vehicles 
● Keep anything that can burn at least three feet away from heating equipment, including furnaces, fireplaces, wood stoves, and 

portable space heaters. 

● Set up a three-foot “kid-free zone” around open fires and space heaters. 

● Remember to turn portable heaters off when leaving the room. 

● Test smoke alarms at least once a month. 

● Vent all fuel-burning equipment to the outside to avoid carbon monoxide (CO) poisoning. 

● Install and maintain CO alarms. Keep alarms at least 15 feet away from fuel-burning appliances.  

● If you need to warm up your vehicle, remove it from the garage as soon as you start it to avoid the risk 

of CO poisoning. Don’t leave a vehicle running inside a garage. 

● If vehicles are parked outside, check to make sure the tailpipe is not blocked with snow, which can also cause problems with 

CO. 

Infection Control 
● Cold weather does not cause colds or flu. However, viruses that cause a cold and the flu are more common in the winter when 

children spend more time indoors. 

● Keeping everyone’s hands clean is one of the most important ways to avoid getting sick and spreading 

germs to others. Wash hands with soap and clean running water, and rub them together for at least 20 seconds. 

● Teach children to cough or sneeze into their upper sleeve or elbow, not their hands. Adults should model this behavior. 

● The U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention and the American Academy of Pediatrics recommend that all children 6 

months and older receive the seasonal flu vaccine every year.  


